
   
     

   
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 
  

  
 

    
 

     
  

 
     

  
    

   

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

W ASHINGTON,  D.C.  20503 

January 27, 2022 
Statement from Acting OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“2022 Amendments to the Manual for Courts-Martial, United States” 

This executive order updates the Manual for Courts-Martial. Implementing this 
executive order would have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. 
The benefits of this executive order include setting maximum sentencing guidelines for 
the crime of domestic violence in Article 128b, and implementing the addition of Article 
117a, non-consensual distribution of intimate digital images, in to the Uniform Code of 
Military Justice. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on mandatory 
and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the Federal 
Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2022. The agency 
anticipated to be impacted by this executive order is the Department of Defense. 
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